
Stow Creek Township Meeting October 10th, 2023   

 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeemen; Tom Burton, Dave Shivers, Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell, 

Solicitor; Rebecca Bertram, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Mr. Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom 

Minutes approved (Shivers, Burton) as sent out.  

The Mayor reported the new Convenience Center Stickers were in and would setting up distribution 
dates in early December at the Convenience Center.  

Correspondence was read, no action taken.  

Discussion revolved around new structure assignment of house numbers. When a new Tax Assessor is 
hired, it will be part of the job to assign house numbers to new construction. Discussion revolved around 
the upcoming retirement of the tax Assessor and her replacement.  Replacements are being considered 
presently. 

 The Clerk discussed the new road system in the state, PMRS.  He also discussed codifying the Township 
Ordinances in 2024.  

The Treasurer distributed the treasurer’s report electronically, a motion was made to pay the bills and 
adjourn the meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ron Campbell Sr.  

 


